St. Ansgar, Iowa

February 13, 2023
The St. Ansgar Community School District is an Equal Employment Opportunity and Affirmative Action Educational Agency.

The Board of Directors of the St. Ansgar Community School District met in regular session in the High School Media Center at 5:30 P.M.
Present: Directors Steve Groth, Will Morrow, Kyle Tabbert, Lindsey Falk, Tony Brown, Matt Foster, and Lowana Hannam. Superintendent Michael Crozier. Business Manager/Board Secretary Emily Johnson-Woods. Principal Josh Culberson. 12 guests were present. 
Absent: None.
The meeting was called to order by President Groth.  Brown moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the agenda with the deletion of the wellness class discussion item and the AEA will not be in attendance to address the board. Ayes-Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth.  Nays-None.
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Morrow, to open the 2023-2024 School Calendar hearing at 5:31 P.M. There were no written communications and no one present to discuss the calendar. The hearing closed at 5:32 P.M. 

Barry Kittleson addressed the board about the split season. He is in favor of keeping it, he doesn’t feel that doing a hybrid will give the kids the benefit that we think it will. He feels his program has grown due to the split season and doesn’t want to see this opportunity taken away from the athletes. 

Katie Hall addressed the board and spoke that not being from the District, this opportunity has made her love the school and the opportunities the split season has given her 4 children that did attend or currently attend our district. She addressed that family time is important and that the gym space being a problem with full season would mean less family time, which is already a problem when kids come in the morning to lift and then stay late for practice. She would like to see split season continue. She appreciates that the girls have the split season opportunity as well. 
Brian Kruse addressed the board and said that the 4-H groups have taken note of our first Sunday of the month being a dead Sunday, where no practices can be held, and they appreciate it and it has helped their 4-H groups. He also stated that he polled the 6th grade basketball team and 10 out of 14 parents would like to go full season. 
Deanne Peterson addressed the board in favor of the split season. She stated that she has known several students that would not have done wrestling if they hadn’t had the split season. Her son, Derek, went out for wrestling to stay in shape and found out he loved it. They were a basketball family, and they embraced the wrestling and they found they too loved it. Deanne stated that fear has kids undecided on what to do. Most do not know if they like wrestling or basketball more until High School so this opportunity in Middle School is so important for the athlete’s. Deanne would like to see them get 2 more weeks if anything of practices so that the athlete can still do both, but get more time to do both. She is in favor of split season. 
Hall, who is a freshman at our District, spoke that half the kids on his current wrestling team are there because of split season, and they won duals because all the kids that chose to try wrestling. 

Terry Sponheim spoke with some information he gathered from his son’s class. 

Tom Townsend spoke on why split season should go away. He feels the kids should make the decision on which sport they would rather. He found that this years basketball season for girls’ was 31 days, and once you took out Wednesday’s and weekends they had 8 contact days without games, which isn’t enough to learn plays and the skills required for basketball. Riceville had 10 games before we played them. Tom also feels that there needs to be two coaches for each of the girls and boys MS basketball so there can be more opportunities. He would like to see split season end. 
There was one written communication from Nolte, Cornman, and Johnson stating the audit comments from the Audit done Monday, February 6, 2023. Board Secretary Emily Johnson-Woods discussed them with the board. Overall the Audit went well for the 2021-2022 School Year. 
Administration Reports: Presented in Board Packet. 
Principal Josh Culberson congratulated the girls that went down to state wrestling. The first year Girl’s wrestling is sanctioned and we had two go down to state! Those girls were Mariah Michels and Emma Hall and we are very proud of them and all the girls that competed this year. 

Principal Culberson discussed Post Season Basketball and Post Season Wrestling. 

Principal Culberson also congratulated the 5 Boy’s that are going down to State Wrestling this weekend. They are Tate Mayer, Mikhail Meyer, Christian Michels, Aslan Wills, and Regan Witt. Good Luck boys! 

Superintendent Crozier updated the Board on the Budget Workshop Emily Johnson-Woods attended to start the 2023-2024 Budget. 
Superintendent Crozier updated the board on the Health Insurance Increase of 4.99% for the 2023-2024 school year. 
There were no open enrollments. 

Director Hannam asked that in the future we consider adding the coaches that are volunteer to a discussion item, such as the Dance coach. 
Director Falk talked about the Engineering Design contest today, and he stated how nice it is. 

Director Groth thanked the audience for coming and addressing the split season. Board decisions are never easy and he appreciates the support. 
Falk moved, duly 2nd by Morrow, to approve the Consent Action Items which included the following:

· Minutes from the January 16, 2023 board meeting.
· January 2023 Financial Statements.

· January bills, including prepays in the amount of $259,276.17.
· Payroll and Payroll related expenditures in the amount of $561,862.26 for January.
· Approve the January Learning Connection Salary Payments to Sue Loken for $1,352, Emily Nalan-May for $240.88, and Jessica Jeffries for $108.75.
· Approve the TQ payment in the amount of $250 to Sherris Hjelmenland. 
· Approve the TQ payment in the amount of $1,250 to Crystal Mayer. 

· Approve the TQ payment in the amount of $1,000 to Jenni Brumm.
· Approve the TQ payment in the amount of $1,250 to Deb Kramer. 

· Approve the payment of $80 to Thomas Sullivan for Reffing games.  
· Approve paying the Nolte Cornman and Johnson Audit Bill and State filing fee. 
· Approve offering Katie Church the contract for Head MS Girls Trach Coach. This pay will be determined when Coach Beaver goes on Maternity Leave. It will be pro-rated based on the remaining days in the season at 6.5% at BA-0. 

Ayes-Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, and Tabbert. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the fundraisers for the Class of 2023 as presented for scholarships. Ayes- Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, and Falk. Nays-None.
Brown moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Land Purchase Resolution as presented in the packet. Ayes- Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, and Brown. 
Foster moved, duly 2nd by Hannam, to approve the amended contract for the transportation facility. Ayes-Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Falk, Brown, and Foster. Ayes-Nays. Abstained- Tabbert.
The Board discussed the pros and cons to split season, full season or a hybrid season. 

Falk moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve full season as proposed by the Athletic Director Josh Culberson. Ayes-Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, Foster, and Hannam. Nays-Brown. 
There was an exchange of Opening Negotiation Proposals with the St. Ansgar Education Association. 

Falk moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the review of the 502.2 – 503.4 policies. Ayes- Tabbert, Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None. Abstained-Morrow. 
Falk moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the first reading of policies 216.2, 607.1, 701.5, 701.5R1, 705.1, 705.1R2, 804.7R1. Ayes- Tabbert, Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Morrow. Nays-None. Abstained-Morrow. 
Brown moved, duly 2nd by Hannam, to approve the deletion of policies 502.3, 502.12, 502.12E1, 502.12E2, 502.12R1. Ayes- Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Tabbert. Nays-None. Abstained-Morrow. 
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the WCDA expenditures for the 2023-2024 School year as presented on the spreadsheet. Ayes- Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbret, Falk, and Brown. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the contract with Veenstra and Kimm Inc for architectural services for the solar project. Ayes-Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, Brown, and Foster. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the 2022-2023 School Calendar as proposed and posted on the website. Ayes- Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, Brown, Foster, and Hannam. Nays-None.
Foster moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the 2020-2021 Audit Report as presented. Ayes-Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None. 
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Therapy Dog. Ayes-Tabbert, Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Morrow. Nays-None. 
Falk moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the School District Boundary corrections. Ayes-Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, and Tabbert. Nays-None. 
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the sealed bids of Obsolete Equipment. Ayes- Falk, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, and Tabbert. Nays-None.
Brown moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the concurrent enrollment classes for 2023-2024. Ayes-Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, and Falk. Nays-None.
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve ISJIT as a depository in the amount of $1,000,000. Ayes-Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Falk, and Brown. Nays-None.
The Wellness Class was removed from the agenda. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:58 P.M.

Attachments to the board minutes may be viewed at the Board Secretary’s Office.  There may be a charge for any copies that are requested.
___________________________            _______________________________
Steve Groth, President                                 Emily Johnson-Woods, Board Secretary
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